




























































 

NextEra Energy Canada, ULC 

5500 North Service Road, Suite 205  |  Burlington, Ontario L7L 6W6  |  905 335 4904 

 
April 12, 2012 
 
Zurich Chamber of Commerce 
Box 189 
ZURICH, ON.   N0M 2T0 
 

To The Members of the Zurich and District Chamber of Commerce: 

The purpose of this letter is in response to your email of March 8, 2012, authored by Robert Westlake, on 
behalf of the Chamber. In this email you request the following:  

As an alternative to our request of November 16, 2011, December 6, 2011 and January 24, 2012, 
we are prepared to except no boundary change or a limited boundary change.  In this case, 
the turbines in the  Goshen Project known as "2", "3", "4", "7" and "10", are still within the 
project boundaries, however they will be only located where they are shown in Aecom's 
December 2011 map.   In this case we require a letter from NextEraEnergy that states that 
apart from the five turbines previously mentioned, no addtional wind turbines will be 
installed now, or in the future, within the Goshen Project north of a line running east and 
west one half the distance between Sararas Road and Pepper Road.  This letter from 
NextEraEnergy will be addressed to Zurich and District Chamber of Commerce and the 
Municipality of Bluewater.  The letter shall be part of the documents included with Goshen 
Project and said letter shall be included with the application for project approval from the 
Province of Ontario. [sic] 

It is our preference to not comment on any future activities, but rather to deal with them on a case by case 
basis with input from stakeholders, including yourselves, if and when such matters arise.  We are currently 
working on the wind turbine layout as referred to in your description above and welcome any comments on 
this and any other matters related to our project through ongoing discussion, which will be fully documented 
in our Consultation Report that is submitted to the Province as part of our Renewable Energy Approval 
(REA) package.  Should any matters change in the future we would fully expect to engage with your group to 
discuss any concerns you might have. It is our opinion that our layout is mindful of past requests by the 
Chamber to site turbines a distance from the Village of Zurich which allow for growth of the Village, and 
ensures compliance with Provincial regulations put in place to protect public health and safety and the 
environment. 

This letter will be included in our Consultation Report which forms part of our overall Renewable Energy 
Approval application to the Ministry of the Environment.  We have copied the CAO on this matter and will 
request that this letter be circulated to Council for their information. 

Thank you, 

 
Derek Dudek 
Community & Municipal Relations Consultant 
 
CC:  Stephen McAuley, CAO, Bluewater 
 Julia Cushing, AECOM 
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